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This month our meeting 
is at the Masonic Lodge.  

The meeting speaker will 
be Wendy Matheson 

presenting “A New Take 
on Storm-at-Sea”. Doors 

open at 12:30 pm, 

meeting starts at 1 pm. 

 

Kaleidoscope Quilt Guild 
FOUNDED 1987 

President’s Message  

Summer is here!  How did that 
happen?  I am taking some time to 
play with my longarm and learn some 
of things it can do.  I am taking an in-
person class end of July and want to 
get the most out of it as I can. I will 
have sharing this month! 
 
Thanks Robyn for organizing the two 
workshops with Lee Ann.  So 
appreciate your efforts. 
 
Hope to see you at the meeting. 
 

Peggy 
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Our  June Birthdays 
 

Patty Lawrence  6/5 
Pat Gailband  6/7 

  

       Happy Birthday! 

Kaleidoscope Website is 

available for viewing: 
www.kaleidoscopequiltguild.com 

 

  Upcoming Dates to Remember  

 

 
6/19 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 
p.m. This month’s presentation will be speaker, Wendy Matheson presenting “New Take on 
Storm at Sea”. 

 
7/3 - Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information 
about connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 6:30p.m. 

 
7/17 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 
p.m. This month’s presentation will be Quilter’s Strip Poker!! Don’t miss this!! More 
information soon. 

 
8/7 - Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information 
about connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 6:30p.m. 

 
8/21 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 
p.m. This month’s presentation will be Susan Lazear presenting “Textile Inspirations Around 
the World”.   
 
8/27 – Philanthropy kit assembly workshop. Details to follow. 
 
8/29-9/1 Guild Annual retreat at Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center, Temecula, CA. 
 
9/4 - Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information 
about connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 6:30p.m. 

 
9/18 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 
p.m. This month’s presentation will be Julia McLeod presenting “Silk Quilts”.   

 
10/2 - Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information 
about connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 6:30p.m. 

 
10/16 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 
p.m. This month’s will be our annual philanthropy Sew-in. We will be working on our world 
famous Meals-on-Wheels place mats.   

 

http://www.kaleidoscopequiltguild.com/


  

June Program  
Wendy Mathson – New Take on Storm-at-Sea 

 
Wendy Mathson will be our June speaker. She has been 
quilting for almost 40 years, teaching for 30. She finds her 
joy in quilting and loves creating, working with fabric and 
color. She has designed specialty rulers to make storm at 
sea and snail trail blocks easier. Her trunk show is 
amazing! 
 
Robyn 

         
                        

 

 
 
 
 

Kaleidoscope Monthly General Meetings 
When: 3rd Wednesday of each month.   

 Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. 
Where: Lemon Grove Masonic Center,  

2590 Main St., Lemon Grove, CA. 
 
Kaleidoscope Monthly Board Meetings 

When: 1st Wednesday of each month  
Meeting starts at  6:30 p.m.  

Where: Meeting online with ZOOM. 
 
Who to Call:  

President: Peggy Couvrette 619-846-4210 
Newsletter: Debbie Sherrell 619-277-2672 

Programs/Workshops: Robyn Phelps 619-971-1099 

 
 

                                                                          
                                                

Hospitality Volunteers 
 
Snacks: 
  Joan Nickerson 
  Melanie Ellsworth 
  Sylvia Wallace 
 
Beverages: 
   Mary Weflen 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
“We are the Champions” 

Celebrating the United States in the 2024 Paris Summer Olympics 
August 29 to September 1 

The cost is $535 for 4 days and 3 nights of quilting fun at Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center in the 
beautiful Temecula wine country.  The cost is $535 which includes 3 nights lodging, 8 meals and use 
of the a large classroom. At this time all rooms are doubles We will still collect a $100 if you did not 

have a chance in May to make that payment.  A final payment of $135 will be collected in July.  If you 
are unable to be at a meeting you can mail your payment to  

Pat Gailband  2835 Silvia, Bonita, CA 91902 
 

The retreat will begin Thursday August 29 at 4:30pm. Dinner will be served at 5:30pm.  Besides 
Thursday evening we’ll have all day Friday and Saturday and Sunday morning to sew. The retreat is 

over at 2:00 PM Sunday. 
 

If you’ve never been to our annual retreat please consider coming.  You can’t ask 

for better sewing companions.  It’s tons of fun and we get lots of sewing done.  

 So get your Red, White and Blue on and lets celebrate USA Olympic Champions! 
 

 

 

 

By Laws 
 
The proposed bylaws have been sent to membership.  Please review as we 
will be voting on them this month. 
 
 Ramona Antique Quilt Show: Handmade quilts from 1830-1980  

 
Saturday, June 22nd, 10am-4pm 

Guy B. Woodward Museum, 645 Main Street, Ramona 

$5 admission, includes museum and quilt show 

 

Website: woodwardmuseumramona.com 

Facebook: facebook.com/GuyBWoodwardMuseum 

 

According to their facebook page, the show is just one day per year. It may be of interest to 

those who haven’t seen it before - or even if they have! 
 



 

   

 

JUNE 2024 PHILANTHROPY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please give a round of applause for our members who donated philanthropy quilts at our May 

meeting Judy Woyke, Margaret Winbury, Margie Wees, Kathy Smith, Patty Smith & Anna 

Lancia. Thank you !!!  As of May 31, our guild has donated 104 quilts to philanthropy!  Are you 

part of this number? 

I just bagged up 8  quilts for Ronald McDonald House; I’ll wait until I receive a few more,… before 

I make the trip up there. 

At our recent workshop – which was really fun, thank you Patty Lawrence and Robyn Phelps! – I 

was talking to my tablemates at lunch time, and they had both sewn dresses for Dress A Girl.  

Have any of you sewn these dresses?  Although certainly not quilting, it sounds like a very 

meaningful project.  Let me know if you have done this project. 

Our philanthropy quilt kits are dwindling, which is a good thing!  But soon we will need to put more 

kits together.  This will be in August.  I’ll let you know next month, then have a sign-up sheet at 

the July meeting.  Getting together for workshops, or projects (like making quilt kits) is a great 

way to get to know other guild members.   

Keep those sewing machines whirling!  See you at the meeting!!! 

 

Marilyn Carnes (Roseway@cox.net), Marilyn Helkenn, Mary Weflen 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

PHILANTHROPY QUILTS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Kaleidoscope Quilt Guild   

Treasurer's Report   

May, 2024   

   

Balance, May 1, 2024   $23,058.35 

  Includes Petty Cash $100.00   

  Includes Prior Retreat Deposits $5,645.00   

  Includes Prior Workshop Deposits $700.00   

      

Income     

  Memberships $25.00   

  Guests $30.00   

  Opportunity $100.00   

  Workshops $210.00   

  Retreat $435.00   

      

Total Income   $800.00 

      

Expenses     

  Check #2246 LGMTA - May Rent -$100.00   

  Check #2247 P. Couvrette - Workshop Refund -$35.00   

  Check #2129 L. Hileman - May Program -$619.00   

  Check #2130 L. Hileman - Workshops -$840.00   

  Check #2231 M. Carnes - Philanthropy -$271.85   

  Check #2232 R. Phelps - June Program -$91.00   

     

Total Expenses   -$1,956.85 

      

Balance, May 31, 2024   $21,901.50 

 

 

      



 

 
Kaleidoscope Quilt Guild 

Minutes Regular Meeting May 15, 2024 
 
1:04 PM -The meeting was called to order by President Peggy Couvrette who welcomed 

everyone. 

 

Membership – Karen Brixner announced and welcomed the guests.  She said that there would be 

a zoom meeting to review the Bylaws, which would be distributed to members, via email, then 

voted upon at the June meeting. 

 

Programs – Peggy reported for Robyn Phelps – 

May 15- LeAnn Hileman: International award winning quilter presents her trunk show. 

May 17-18 – LeAnn Hileman workshops: Hands on Color Value and Thread Painting 

June 19 Regular Meeting 1 PM : Wendy Matheson – New Take on Storm at Sea 

July 17 Regular Meeting 1 PM: Guild presentation, Quilter’s Strip Poker 

August 21 Regular Meeting 1 PM:  Speaker Susan Lazear, Textile Inspirations Around the World 

 

Challenge – Karen Brixner reminded everyone of our quilt challenge – Here Comes the Sun.  

Directions will be in the newsletter; winners will be announced at the November meeting. 

 

Retreat – Peggy for Judy Shepard, Pat Gailband –  

We are booked for August 29th-September 1st; 4 days & 3 nights.  The theme is “We Are the 

Champions” celebrating the US Olympics.  Double: members $535; non-members $560.  

Payment schedule: Feb $100, March, April, May $100 each month – July pay the remaining $135 

balance. 

 

Philanthropy – Marilyn Carnes reported she heard from Ramona and Marlene – they delivered 

our 53 quilts to the Veterans Home in Prescott Arizona. 

 

Opportunity Quilt – Sue Bennorth – Our quilt will be shown at the Chula Vista Quilt Guild 

meeting in June. 

 

 

Sharing was enjoyed by all. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:25 PM. 

 

Marilyn Carnes 

Secretary pro-tem 

 


